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Great Horwood and Singleborough	 May 2016

PARISH COUNCIL SET  
PRIORITIES FOR 2016

FOCUS
	 	 At the well-attended Annual Parish meeting on the 11th of 	
	 	 April, council chairman John Scholtens outlined the major 	
	 	 issues and priorities for this coming year and beyond.

The biggest issue facing the parish and its council is to ensure the village is 
developed in accordance with the Neighbourhood Plan. One element of this is 
continuing to work with developers, landowners and AVDC to progress the 3 
housing sites agreed in the plan. But the main challenge is to oppose several 
planning applications that directly contravene the plan. This includes not only 
the Taylor Wimpey/Weston Road application, but also the Willow Road proposal 
for 34 houses that is awaiting a decision, the Old Mill appeal and an expected 
submission from Gladman for 1,200 houses, over half of which will be within our 
parish boundary. 

Other priorities, as determined by the emerging Great Horwood Parish Plan 2016, 
are:

		  •	 Safeguarding the Parish environment including maintenance of The Green, 	
			   paths and lighting, as well the services recently taken over from Bucks 		
			   County Council such as grass cutting

		  •	 Provision of recreational facilities for younger people and other groups

		  •	 Making the parish roads safer and provision of footpaths and cycle ways

		

		  •	 Supporting existing community facilities and developing new ones

A more detailed report from the annual parish meeting can be read in the 
chairman’s regular monthly update in this edition of FOCUS.

Dean White
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1 Winslow Rd, Great Horwod, Milton Keynes
Buckinghamshire MK17 0QN

01296 712556

  info@swaninngreathorwood.co.uk
 The Swan Innn Great Horwood

www@swaninngreathorwood.co.uk

New Menu from 1st April

(
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The Village Fete
A meeting was held last month to 
start co-ordinating the fete this year 
which will be held on Saturday 2nd July on The 
Green.  There will be the usual stalls and side shows 
and hopefully a few attractions too.  If you would like 
to get involved in any way, please contact me.  All 
help and support gratefully received before and on 
the day.  Look out for another article in next month’s 
Focus for more details.

David Brazier - 714712         

Thank you
Thank you to Graeme and Gary at The Swan Inn and 
the generous people of the village who attended 
the pub Quiz Night on 3rd of April and contributed 
£150 for Prostate Cancer UK as part of my London 
Marathon run fund-raising.

Dean White

St James’ Services for April	 Sidesmen	 Reader	 Intercessor

1st May	 11.00am	 Holy Communion               I Lamberton	 J Brigden	 I Lamberton

8th May	 11.00am	 Come and Praise	 S Hemphill    	 J Hemphill  	 S Brazier  

15th May	 11.00am      Holy Communion              J Margerrison	 C Finnemore	 J Margerrison	

22nd May 	                               NO SERVICE AT ST JAMES’ – SEE BELOW	         -	       -	          -

29th May	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 N Weir	 J Margerrison	 I Lamberton	

5th June	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 S Barfoot	 J Brigden	 D Brazier

Deanery Service:  
On 22nd May, our Deanery Service will take place at St Laurence Church, Winslow starting at 11 am.   
There will be no other services in the Deanery on this day.  Please join us as we meet with friends from other 
parishes.  All welcome.              

Church Key March: David Moore – tel 713281

Church TimesRev Andrew Lightbown   e-mail alightbown@hotmail.co.uk   phone 01296 712564

www.winslowbenefice.org.uk

 Bank Holiday Monday May 30th 
PLANT STALL

at 8 High Street (opposite the church),  
from 10am - 12 noon

In aid of church funds.

Refreshments will be available

Horwode Pece Recreation Ground
A band of merry men were busy at the Rec last month 
repairing tables, equipment and edging ready for 
the better weather. We have still got to replace the 
football nets but that is fairly imminent. The slide we 
are hoping to purchase is proving to be a challenge 
because the cost to have it installed and put the 
necessary safety flooring down is adding a huge 
chunk to the bill. Therefore we need to re-assess what 
we can do and how we can afford it. Applying for a 
grant is a potential option but all takes time.

Our thanks go to our small group of non-committee 
volunteers, checking the equipment, rubbish bin 
emptying and general help on working party days, 
you make a big difference and are very much 
appreciated. 

The village recreation ground is an outside space 
for everyone to use, owned the Great Horwood and 
Singleborough Recreation Trust. The Trust is hoping 
to hold two new village events there:

•  A firework display for 2016  •

  

• A Summer Solstice party for June 2017 •

Planning of these two events has commenced and 
we’re sure they will be popular. The Rec is being 
measured to make sure the fallout area is sufficient 
and that the electric cables won’t be a problem for 
fireworks, and there have been lots of ideas about 
themes, catering and dancing for a party next year. 

The kettle will be on at 13 The Close on Monday May 
16th at 8pm so please feel free to come and join us to 
help plan for these events.

Jane Holland & Cathy Holland
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Dog Fouling at Horwode Pece
It has been bought to our attention that there is still a 
dog fouling problem at the Horwood Pece Recreation 
Ground. Many of the Parish Council, Horwood Pece 
Trust and Management committee are dog owners 
themselves, and the latter are determined that 
the Rec remains in use for everyone in the village 
including dog walkers. But if a child falls into poo and 
contracts toxocariasis (look it up, its not nice and can 
cause blindness as well as other health problems), 
who will the family blame?

The volunteers who take care of HP are reluctant 
to ban dogs, but if this continues they may have no 
choice. So please pick up your dog’s poo. 

Parish Council

Road issues
I pressed Transport for Bucks (TfB) for 
information about the proposed A421 
road closures.  TfB confirmed that a 
daytime road closure request had been 
made for 1st April until July, (Nash 
roundabout to Buckingham).  This is a 
block booking to allow for programme 
slippage and weather conditions.  Minor repairs that 
can only be done in good weather are still required 
(including laying surface chippings). TfB have 
promised to advise the PC when the work will start 
and ensure access for local traffic. 
Residents have been in touch about Adstock Bulk 
Solutions lorries driving through the village (to 
avoid the failed road surface at the top of Pilch 
Lane). Pilch Lane is now suffering with evidence of 
new subsidence.  The matter is being looked at but 
there appears to be little we can do.  Pilch Lane is a 
public road and the “unsuitable for HGV” sign is only 
advisory.  TfB can do nothing and Adstock Parish 
Council have not been helpful.  Residents of the 
Lane are writing to the company to ask them to use 
the Adstock exit (they have 2). If you feel strongly 
enough, I suggest you do the same.  Please contact 
Mr J Nicholson, Pilch Farm, Pilch Lane, Adstock, 
Milton Keynes, MK17 0NX or email  fergus.okelly@
adstockbulk.com.  Alternatively you can contact 
County Councillor John Chilver at jchilver@buckscc.
gov.uk. Sadly, road repairs will not be made to the 
Lane once ABS have stopped using it, although it 
has been suggested they may help repair the verges. 
Mandy Cliffe - Parish Clark
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sheep can cause abortion/premature birth/death in 
sheep at huge commercial cost to the farmer.

Please also ensure you pick up after you dogs. The 
health hazard to sheep and cows is high and can 
again cause abortion. Please don’t assume that 
you only need to pick up after your dogs in parks, 
footpaths and pavements. It is essential you pick up 
every time your dog leaves a mess.

Microchipping 
The compulsory microchipping of dogs came into 
force on 6 April 2016; please do not forget to get 
your dogs microchipped if you have not already 
done so!

Wendy Taylor

Message from   
PCSO Wendy Taylor
Thefts from vehicles and outbuildings 
We are still experiencing thefts from 
vans where tools are the items of 
choice to be taken by offenders. Our 
recommendation to empty the van 

of tools at the end of a working day still stands as 
the best advice, however inconvenient it is. If this is 
too inconvenient, then please take time look at your 
vehicle from an offender’s viewpoint and reinforce 
all security to reduce opportunities for offenders to 
benefit from your loss. If you need help with this, 
please call the Neighbourhood team who will be 
happy to offer appropriate advice.

We will be arranging some marking days for people 
to bring tools, garden tools, saddlery, prams and 
bikes to us so we can add your postcode to the 
item. Information will be issued about this very soon. 
However, bear in mind that the Winslow Police Office 
is open to the public from 10:00-14:00 and if you 
would like to bring items to the office during this time 
we can mark them for you without you having to wait 
for an event.

Ever wondered if that second hand bargain is too 
good to be true? 
Most second-hand items are sold by the rightful 
owners. Unfortunately, some goods for sale may 
have been stolen. If second-hand goods are offered 
at prices that appear too good to be true, carefully 
consider whether the item could have been stolen.

Most people do not want to buy stolen goods and do 
not choose to support burglary. When buying at a car 
boot sale or via an online auction site, the classified 
ads or elsewhere, it is important to consider if a 
bargain really is just too good to be true.

That bargain might just be stolen and, though cheap 
to you, will come at a cost to the victim. That could 
be an elderly victim of theft, a child who misses their 
bike or a member of the public just like you. Items 
found to be stolen can be seized by the police and so 
you could end up with nothing.

Please think carefully before buying expensive items 
from market stalls or car boot sales and be wary of 
people selling more than one expensive second hand 
item. Together we can protect victims and show 
thieves that crime doesn’t pay by refusing to buy 
stolen items.

If you are not sure where an item you’re considering 
buying has come from please do not buy it. Call 101 to 
let us know or Crimestoppers if you prefer to remain 
anonymous.

Rural Crime 
Spring is on its way and it is the time of year when 
farmers are hard at work with lambing. We have 
already had several reports of dogs worrying sheep 
again to the point where one farmer had to shoot the 
dog – an action he is perfectly entitled to do.

This is a gentle reminder to all those who walk dogs. 
If the dog you are in charge of is not obedient to your 
voice, please ensure you keep it on a lead. Worrying 

WI
We had a very enjoyable April annual 
dinner where we catered for 28 
members and guests. Many wore hats 
to celebrate the Queens 90th birthday. 

Several members visited a local Alpaca Farm and 
learnt about keeping Alpacas and the process of the 
wool from animal to garment. We also learnt when to 
step back from an Alpaca to avoid the spitting!

Our next meeting in May is a Portrait Demonstration 
by Zoe Day. 

Visitors are always welcome. For more information 
please contact Karen Wilkinson on 712933 or Angela 
Mayne on 715400

Angela Mayne
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Anne Robinson becomes ambassador 
to Medical Detection Dogs charity

Anne Robinson, the TV presenter and former 
Weakest Link and Watchdog host has become an 
ambassador to the Great Horwood-based charity 
Medical Detection Dogs.

Medical Detection Dogs trains dogs to use their 
remarkable olfactory powers to detect cancer in 
urine or breath samples. In training trials they have 
been shown to achieve a reliability of 93 per cent, 
much higher than many existing tests used by the 
NHS.

The charity also provides life-saving support to 
individuals with long-term serious conditions such 
as brittle type one diabetes, by training dogs to be 
alert to assist them. The dogs alert their diabetic 
partners to dangerous falls in their sugar levels and 
prompt them to take their medication before they 
suffer a hypoglycaemic attack.

The charity is currently running two clinical trials: 
one in partnership with the NHS Milton Keynes 
University Hospital into prostate, kidney and 
bladder cancer using urine samples, and another 
into breast cancer using breath samples.

CEO and co-founder of Medical Detection Dogs, Dr 
Claire Guest commented: “With help from Anne and 
others, we can step up our fundraising efforts. We 
receive no government funding and rely entirely on 
kind donations from the public. So with a boost to 
our resources, we can turn our research into reality 
and to begin saving thousands of lives as soon as 
possible.” 

Christina Bowden   
(PR, Marketing and Events Manager,  
Medical Detection Dogs)

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Wednesday 25 May
An Evening with 
The 
Fingask Follies

Thursday 12 May
Calan

Friday 27 May
Tony Hadley

Stowe, Buckingham MK18 5EH
www.artsatstowe.co.uk
01280 825710

17-18 June
The HandleBards 
Shakespeare in the Grounds

OLIVER 
TWIST 

 

ALL AGES 
EVENT 

WHEN & WHERE 
Monday 23rd May 
2016 

7pm 

Great Horwood  
Village Hall 

 
 

TICKETS 
£7.50 per ticket. 
(includes squash and 
biscuits in the inter-
val) email jakechris-
tie30@gmail.com 

THIS PERFOR-
MANCE IS BEING 
PERFORMED BY 
M&M PRODUC-
TIONS  
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News from Great Horwood and 
Singleborough Youth  Club                                

I am pleased to let you know that on 19th March 
our Youth Club in partnership with the Great 
Horwood Silver Band put on a great fund raising 
event. We all enjoyed a delicious tea served by the 
Youth Club whilst listening to the fantastic Silver 
Band accompanied by 2 members of the Youth Club singing popular 
songs. We raised £465 which we are sharing equally between the Youth 
Club and the NSPCC. 

Everybody who came said they enjoyed themselves, which was very 
encouraging. Thanks to all who performed and also to those who toiled 
tirelessly behind the scenes. 

I should also mention that Bucks L.A.F. very generously supported this 
event financially. Without this funding we would not have been able to 
cover the actual cost.

This event is a further demonstration that the Youth Club supports the 
Young People to reach their potential, to serve their Community and to 
volunteer to support a charity for those less fortunate than themselves. 

Monica Gilbey (Chair and leader) 

Stowe House and grounds 

Stowe House is one of the most 
magnificent stately homes in 
the country and it’s on your doorstep! 

This summer, Stowe celebrates the 300th anniversary 
and the immense legacy of Capability Brown in events 
around the splendid House and grounds. 

On 12th May you can listen to traditional Welsh music 
from Calan who blast their way through some old 
favourite reels, jigs and hornpipes with fast paced and 
uplifting arrangements before melting into some of 
the most beautiful and haunting songs.

Enjoy a return to old fashioned drawing room 
entertainment that has charmed audiences in castles 
and country houses across the nation at a black tie 
dinner and evening of salubrious delights with the 
Follies revue. The pre-show drinks reception begins 
at 6.15pm on Wednesday 25th May and the evening is 
rounded off with coffees in the glorious state rooms 
of Stowe House. 

On 27th May Stowe hosts an evening of 80s classics 
from the iconic vocalist and legendary lead singer of 
Spandau Ballet: Tony Hadley. 

Shakespeare in the grounds of Stowe by the 
inimitable troupe of players The HandleBards sees a 
rib- tickling Much Ado about Nothing on 17th June 
and a rip-roaring Richard III the following evening on 
18th June.

And enjoy a stunning view during your pre-show 
picnics. 

Ticket prices and information are on the website and 
the ad opposite.

Box Office: 01280 825710    Enquiries: 01280 818012  
Web Site: www.artsatstowe.co.uk 

Esther Jackson

Great Horwood Silver Band
At the band’s annual concert Musical 
Director Simon Martin reluctantly said 
goodbye. Simon has been with us for 
four years but owing to moving house 
and employment he has found it too far 
to travel. We wish Simon all the best for the future 
and thank him very much for all he has done. At the 
recent AGM we welcomed Graham Saunders as our 
new Musical Director. Graham has been a playing 
member of the band for many years.

The band played for the Youth Club Tea at the Ritz 
Party on the 19th March which was a great occasion. 
Hannah Moyles and Evie Sirett sang several songs 
with the band which were very well received. Both 
girls have lovely singing voices and earned well 
deserved applause from an appreciative audience. We 
thank Paul Lack for the loan of his wired microphones. 
Thanks also to Monica and John Gilbey and all their 
helpers for a very enjoyable afternoon.

The band’s next concert will be the Bob Hart 
Memorial Concert on Saturday 21st May in the 
Winslow Public Hall. Entry on the door is £7 and £5 
concessions. All proceeds from the Concert will go to 
the local Downs syndrome charity.

Last year the band raised £1135 for local and national 
charities.

100 Club winners for March:	 Sue Hotard          £12 
						      Matthew Godwin £8

The band’s new website is now under construction 
and is on line at www.greathorwoodband.com. 
Visitors to the site may be asked to verify that the 
site is safe. If that happens please follow the very 
simple guide. Doing so will help the site become more 
accessible to search engines such as Google. The old 
website will eventually be taken off line when the new 
one is complete.

Beryl Lack
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Grass Cutting  
in Great Horwood and Singleborough

As I reported last month the Parish Council has taken 
over the responsibility for cutting the grass on the 
verges in the parish within the 30/40 mph limits 
(known as urban grass cutting). This includes the 
verges within the 30mph limits in Singleborough.

Ian Walker of Walker Grounds and his partner did the 
first cut within the 30mph zones in Great Horwood 
village and also in Singleborough on Tuesday 12th 
April and the verges in Nash Road within the 40mph 
zone soon after.

Ian had already done the first cut of the grass on 
Horwode Pece the week before and so he will be a 
regular visitor to the parish from April through to 
October each year.

As well as cutting our verges he is also carrying out 
the same role for Winslow Town Council and for 
Little Horwood and Nash Parish Councils. Where 
Buckinghamshire County Council have retained the 
cutting of urban verges it has confirmed that they will 
only be done on 4 occasions in the current year.

Please note that the cutting of the grass on the 
verges outside the 30/40mph limits (known as rural 
grass cutting) remains the responsibility of Bucks CC 
and it seems that it is likely these will be cut once or 
twice during the coming season.

In the meantime if you have any questions please 
email me at john@gilbey98.freeserve.co.uk.

Cllr. John Gilbey 
Vice Chairman - Great Horwood Parish Council

Lions Club of Winslow
 11 years of empty barrels for charity!

The Lions Club of Winslow would like 
to say a big thank you to everyone 
who joined us in drinking for charity 
at our 11th Winslow Beer Festival, 

with many barrels emptied over the course of three 
sessions.   

With over forty barrels of varying beers and ciders, 
there was plenty of choice for everyone. We had beers 
ranging from the ever favourite Lancaster Bomber 
from Thwaites Brewery in Lancashire to Bright Nails 
brewed by Vale Brewery specifically for our festival 
and honouring our Prime Sponsor, Bright Nails who 
have been main sponsor for all 11 festivals.

Peter Wood, Lions Club of Winslow opened this year’s 
festival and thanked all of this year’s sponsors.  We 
would also like to say thank you to Vale Brewery who 
again helped us to source the beers and ciders from 
various breweries up and down the country. Without 
them our festival would not happen.  

With three 6 Nations games on Saturday afternoon, 
we were inundated with rugby fans who wanted 
to help us raise money for charity and watch an 
afternoon of rugby that will live long in the memory, 
with England beating France to win the Grand Slam. 

Our final session on Saturday evening gave plenty of 
people the chance to taste their favourite beers of the 
festival, with some of the most popular being Lion 
from Hook Norton Brewery and Masquerade from 
Monty’s Brewery

We would like to say a final thank you to all of our 
barrel sponsors.  As a result of their support and 
everybody else who contributed to the Festival, we 
managed to raise a grand total of just under £9000 - 
cheers everyone - here’s to next year!

Andrew Lowe (Winslow Lions Club)

‘Help us to help local charities’
  Contacts:	Website	 winslowlions.org.uk		
			   Lion President 	 Peter Wood 
			   Facebook	 facebook/WinslowLions	
			   Tel. 01296 712041 
			   Twitter - @WinslowLions
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Introduction
At last Spring is really on the way, with both 
the leaves and roadworks breaking out 
all over the place. After the recent period 
dominated by planning issues, we are now 
looking forward to making progress with our 

Parish Plan 2016.    

Parish Updates
Planning
Consultee comments for the Weston Road Planning 
Inquiry have been made and the Planning Inspector, in 
early May, is due to make his report and recommendations 
to Greg Clark the Secretary of State. 

Elsewhere, AVDC decisions on planning matters remain 
slow and we still have no decision concerning the Nash 
Park traveller site for which the temporary permission 
expired in November 2015 or on the Willow Road large-
scale development proposal.  

Speedwatch
The Speed Watch Campaign has begun but we would 
like some more local volunteers particularly from 
Singleborough where we also wish to perform some 
traffic monitoring. If you are able to help, please contact 
the Parish Clerk on clerk@greathorwoodpc.org.uk or 
telephone 715829. Cars have been monitored travelling at 
up to 43 mph on the Winslow Road so we know there is 
a problem.  On the plus side we have noticed that just 
having the camera in place has made drivers more aware 
of the speed limit.

Annual Parish Meeting
The Annual Parish Meeting took place on Monday 11th 
April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall with some 40 attendees. 
My full Chairman’s Report is lodged on our parish council 
website (http://www.bucksvoice.net/greathorwoodpc/).  

An important part of the evening was the presentations 
by representatives of our parish organisations who 
described their memories, achievements, issues and 
plans. It was pleasing that this was well attended by so 
many people and particularly the volunteers, reflecting 
the kind and generous spirit of many in our community: 
Monica Gilbey and 6 youngsters (Youth Club), Peter 
Brooker (Medical Detection Dogs), Paul Hodson (BCC 
Localities and Communities Manager), John Chilver (our 
County Councillor), Wendy Taylor (our local PCSO), David 
Saunders (from our Neighbourhood Planning Team), 
Becky Porter (Rainbows), Gill Wood (Village Hall), Karen 
Wilkinson (WI), John Huskinson (School, PTA, School 
Crossing Patrol and Speedwatch), Roy Lack (Silver Band), 
Vyv Rudd (Football Club), John Nicholls (Great Horwood 
& Singleborough Recreation Trust), David Brazier (St 
James’ Church) and a written report from John Goodger 
(Cricket Club).

It was also the chance for me to review the issues 
dominating the last year for our council and outline the 
priorities and key issues for the coming year. In summary, 
the Parish Council had a large changeover and for the first 
time in many years has a full complement of councillors! 
We also bid farewell to our fabulous clerk of many 
years Karen Francis and greeted her new and extremely 
enthusiastic successor Mandy Cliffe.

During the last year, following our questionnaire survey and 
consultation event, we have made considerable progress 
with the Great Horwood Parish Plan 2016. Of special 
note, we have taken over from Buckinghamshire County 
Council the devolved services of grass cutting, chasing 
up landowners for hedge trimming if necessary, right of 
way maintaining of accessibility, signage supervision and 
minor maintenance, footway weeding/monitoring and 
maintaining the Risk Assessments and Register. We have 

continued our enthusiastic support of the Horwode Pece 
recreation facility and play area.

During the coming year and indeed beyond, GH PC 
priorities will be driven by the emerging Great Horwood 
Parish Plan 2016 and its attendant Action Plan.  In broad 
terms this means:	

	 •	 Influence – making sure that the Parish voice 		
	 is heard through Parish Council representation 		
	 especially around housing provision for the Parish.

	 •	 Recreation – supporting facilities for younger  
	 people in particular at Horwode Pece but also 
	 facilities for other groups.

	 •	 Road Traffic Impact – making the Parish roads safer  
	 including endeavouring to provide new footpaths  
	 and cycle ways.

	 •	 Environment – safeguarding the Parish environment  
	 including maintenance of The Green, paths and  
	 street lights.

	 •	 Community – supporting valued community  
	 facilities and developing new ones. 

The biggest issue confronting the parish is the large 
planning applications that are or will be submitted 
in direct contravention of the Great Horwood Parish 
Neighbourhood Plan. Apart from Weston Road, we still 
have the Willow Road application awaiting determination, 
we have the Old Mill application waiting for the result of 
the appeal and we are expecting an application from 
Gladman for 1,200 homes north of Winslow which will 
include 650 within our parish boundary. Clearly these 
potential developments would have a major effect on the 
future character of the parish. The Parish Council will of 
course oppose these unwelcome proposals and keep you 
all aware of progress and any related issues.

With respect to the Great Horwood Parish Neighbourhood 
Plan, we have already had consultations with developers/
architects for the 3 housing development sites identified in 
the Plan and will continue to work with them , AVDC, and 
local landowners, to see the successful implementation of 
the developments. 

Additionally, we will endeavour to get the School Crossing 
Patrol preliminary work done including the marking of 
lines outside St James’ Church and fixing of warning 
lights. Also, we’re currently seeking to recruit a Lollipop 
Lady/Man.

Parish Council Website, Meetings and Suggestions
For a more comprehensive report of the latest or indeed 
previous Parish Council meetings, please read the Minutes 
published on the website.  (http://www.bucksvoice.net/
greathorwoodpc/).  This website also has updates of 
items on its latest news page and lots of information 
about the parish.

If you have any items that you would like to bring to 
the Council’s attention, please contact the Clerk or any 
of the Councillors, or otherwise, we are always pleased 
to welcome residents to our monthly meeting where we 
include a public participation period where you can raise 
an item directly.  The next meeting of the Council will take 
place in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 9th May. 

John Scholtens 
Chairman, Great Horwood Parish Council 
johnscholtens@hotmail.com

Chairman’s Monthly Report :  Last Meeting – Monday 11 April 2016
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Everyone is eligible to come on the bus, we pick up near to your house, please ring Sue for more information. *Denotes 
bus pass accepted.

Tues 3rd May 	 – 	 Buckingham Bus* 
Tuesday 10th May 	 – 	 Woodland Run with pub lunch £6 travel 
Thursday 12th May	 – 	 Westcroft Bus, Aldi Morrison’s Boots etc* 
Tuesday 17th May 	 – 	 Visit St Albans Verulamium Museum and park. £6 travel 
Monday 23rd May 	 – 	 Asda Shopping in Bletchley, 2 hours there £4 
Thursday 26th May 	 –	 Westcroft Bus* 
Sunday 29th May 	 – 	 Duxford Air Show – The American Experience - The American Air Show tells the story of 		
				    American and British collaboration over 100 years showing the impact of the American forces 		
				    on Duxford and the eastern region in the First and Second World Wars. Dynamic flying displays 	
				    combine with evocative living history re-enactments, sounds of the eras and the voices of those 	
				    men and women who lived and worked at Duxford. The story then continues through the Cold 	
				    War to the present day. £25 includes entrance 
Thursday 2nd June 	 – 	 Lunch at The Navigation Stoke Bruerne, with time for 30-minute boat trip bookable on the day. 	
				    £5 travel. 
Tuesday 7th June 	 – 	 Buckingham Bus* 1 hour in town 1 hour in Tesco. Door to door! 
Thursday 9th June 	 – 	 Westcroft Bus* 
Monday 13th June 	 – 	 Asda in Bletchley Shopping. M&S, H&M £4. 
Tuesday 14th  June 	 - 	 Visit Market Harborough - Historic Market Harborough is known for its beauty, wealth of good 		
				    quality independent shops, indoor market and more than its fair share of nice places to eat and 	
				    drink. 
Sunday 19th June 	 – 	 Seaside trip to Swanage. £20 
Thursday 23rd June 	 - 	 Westcroft Bus* 
Tuesday 28th June 	 – 	 Local lunch at The Bell Woburn. Great value meals. £5 travel. 
Thursday 30th June 	 – 	 Westminster to Greenwich boat trip, with time to explore Greenwich. £25.

Milton Keynes Theatre - please book as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.

All prices are for tickets in Band A price range (Circle or stalls) and travel.  
Performances start 2.30pm unless otherwise stated. Door to door service! 

Wed 25th May 	 -	 Save the Last Dance. Re-live the 	
				    music & magic of ’63. £22.50 
Wed 1 June 	 –	 Annie. Lesley Joseph returns as the 	
				    tyrannical Miss Hannigan! £25.00 
Wed 15th June 	 -	 Guys and Dolls. The greatest 	
				    musical of them all! £30.00 
Wed 22nd June 	 -	 Rehearsal for Murder. A devious 	
				    cat & mouse chase  £25.50 
Wed 29th June 	 -	 Joseph & Amazing ...Coat. A 		
				    sparkling family musical £22.50 
Wed 28th September 	 -	 Sister Act. A ‘divine’ musical 		
				    comedy. £23.00 
Wed 2nd November 	 - 	The Commitments. The musical 	
				    we’ve all been waiting for,  
				    over 20 soul classics. £30.00

Winslow Community Bus 
www.winslowbus.com  

wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com   Tel: 01296 715786
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COMMUNITY PRODUCE SHOW 
Saturday 3rd September
Anyone from the village or with children  

at the school can enter. Cost is £1 per entry.
 

There will be categories of all sorts, from making cakes, baking rolls, 
crafting and flower displaying, to growing your own fruit and veg, 

photographing village life or producing your own jam, chutney and 
drinks!!

You can enter as many categories as you like, but only one entry 
in each category. All entries will be accepted into the show but if 
they are not up to the judges standards then no first prize will be 

presented.
 

Plan for 3rd September:
		  •	 8am – 11am: Set up your entry/ies (£1 per entry)
		  •	 11am – 1pm: Judging will take place
		  •	 2pm:  Show opens. Visit and view yours and others entries,  
			   buy tea, cakes and scones. Enter the raffle
		 •	 4pm – 5pm: Remove entries

 
Start planning growing, making, bottling, photographing - now!!

A full schedule along with an entry form  
can be found in this edition of FOCUS.

For more information contact: 
 Paul Robertson on 07866748919      

paul@robertson34.orangehome.co.uk


